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The Mediapolis Public Library welcomes and encourages children to use the materials and 

services of our library. As libraries are essential to the lives of children, we strive to provide 

useful, safe and inviting spaces for youth in our facility. Your children are important and we 

want them to have a rewarding library experience.  

 

We urge parents to remember that the library is a public building and it is not an any child’s 

best interest to be left here unattended. The safety of children left alone in a library building 

is a serious concern of the library staff and board. The responsibility for the safety and 

behavior of children in the library rests with the parent/caregiver and not with the library 

personnel. Library employees cannot be responsible for children who are unattended or 

demonstrating inappropriate behavior. The following guidelines will be followed concerning 

the care and behavior of young library users. 

 

• Children under the age of 9 should have a parent/caregiver in the immediate vicinity 

of and in visual contact with the child. An exception to this would be children 

attending a library program without a parent/caregiver in the room. However, the 

parent/caregiver is expected to remain in the building and immediately join the child 

at the end of the program.  

• A caregiver is defined as someone 15 years of age or older who has the mental and 

physical capacity to care for the child should an emergency arise. It is highly 

recommended that the caregiver carries emergency contact information for the child 

in their care.  

• If a child in this age group is found unattended, library staff will attempt to locate a 

parent/caregiver in the library and inform them of the rules. If the parent/caregiver 

cannot be found, or if the child is found unattended again, the Des Moines County 

Sheriff’s Department will be called for assistance.  

• If unattended children are left at the library for more than thirty minutes after 

normal or weather-related closings, the Des Moines County Sheriff’s Department will 

be called and the child will be given into their custody.  

• Children are not allowed to run, become loud and disruptive, use vulgar and 

inappropriate language, damage library property, treat library staff disrespectfully or 

interfere with the use of the library by other patrons. Should this happen, library 

staff will attempt to contact the parent or responsible caregiver first. If the staff are 

unable to reach a parent/caregiver, appropriate law enforcement authorities will be 

notified to take custody of the child.  


